VILLAGE OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS

MINUTES OF A MEETING

PARKS, PLAYGROUND, AND COMMUNITY SERVICES

The Parks, Playground, and Community Services Committee meeting of the Village of Brooklyn Heights, Ohio was held on January 16, 2023 at 6:45 p.m. with Mark Lasky, President Pro Tem, presiding.

Present at roll call:

Council Members:

Lasky, Schuckert, Presot, Tommer, Walsh

Mayor:

Clerk/Treasurer:

Frank

Law Director:

Engineer:

Zoldak

Police Chief: Fire Chief:

Assistant Fire Chief:

Service Director:

Blados

Building Commissioner: Assistant Building Official: Comm. Service Director: Recreation Director: Soccer Commissioner:

Guests: Numerous Residents

The purpose of the Parks, Playground, and Community Services Committee meeting was to discuss the Upper Park Restrooms.

Ms. Zoldak began the meeting with an update on the Upper Park restroom. She stated that they are set for delivery of the restroom at the end February and they have received three bids for the site work to prepare for the pad, with the lowest bidder being Eclipse Companies at \$29,996. Ms. Zoldak said she has worked with Eclipse before and she doesn't have any objection to awarding them the work. She and Mr. Blados can meet with Eclipse on site tomorrow if Council agrees. Mr. Tommer said if she is comfortable, having worked with them in the past, then that was good with him and the rest of Council agreed. She doesn't have an exact start date yet, but thinks it will be right away and it will take approximately two to three weeks to complete. Mr. Tommer asked Ms. Zoldak if Eclipse poured a pad, she responded that the pad is attached to the restroom and Eclipse will put six inches of compacted stone for the pad to sit on. She estimated local funds to be about \$30,000 after the Grant money is spent, which will cover sidewalks and electrical with some cushion. Mr. Walsh asked if they were keeping the old restroom building for storage, Ms. Zoldak said yes. Mr. Tommer asked about tearing down the inside walls and Mr. Blados said they will keep it as is for now. A

VILLAGE OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS

MINUTES OF A MEETING

member from the audience asked how many stalls will be in the new restrooms and Ms. Zoldak responded two stalls in each restroom, the audience member also asked what the total square footage is and Ms. Zoldak said she believes it is 26x11. Mr. Schuckert asked if the bowls were porcelain or stainless steel, Mr. Blados responded stainless and Ms. Zoldak stated that they have vandal and graffiti resistant materials. Mr. Blados mentioned possibly having the option to be able to put remote locks on the restroom that would lock automatically at 9:00 pm when the park closes. Mr. Walsh asked Ms. Zoldak if this was the same as he saw at Glenwillow, she responded no, this one is going to be bigger.

There were no further questions and the meeting was adjourned.

Janifer Presat

Jehnifer Presot

Parks, Playground, and Community Services Committee Chairperson